
Minutes of the Public Hearing 
Block Grant Working Committee 

Consolidated Annual Performance Evaluation Report (CAPER)  
Wednesday, March 6, 2019 – 4:00 pm 

Aurora City Hall, 5th Floor, Conference Room B – 44 E. Downer Place, Aurora Illinois 
 

MEMBERS PRESENT:   Gerald Lubshina (Chairman), Maria Hernandez, Earle Robertson,  
                                         Warren Barton, George Scowins                                    
 

CITY STAFF PRESENT:  Chris Ragona, Amy Munro, Tara Neff 
 

OTHERS PRESENT:   
 

Mr. Lubshina opened the Public Hearing at 4:05 p.m.   
 
He stated that the purpose of the public hearing is to obtain public input for the purpose of providing to 
City Council in their deliberations, and to HUD in the Consolidated Annual Performance Evaluation 
Report (CAPER). The purpose of the Public Hearing is not to discuss or respond to specific question 
regarding the CAPER.   
 
Mr. Lubshina introduced himself, he asked members and staff present to introduce themselves. 
 

Mr. Lubshina read the public notice for the 2018 CAPER as posted in the Beacon newspaper on February 
24, 2019.  
 
In accordance with the City of Aurora’s Citizen Participation Plan and the requirements of the U.S. 
Department of Housing and Urban Development Community Development Block Grant Program (CDBG), 
HOME Investment Partnerships Program (HOME), and Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG), the following 
notice is to provide the public the opportunity to comment on the submission of the City of Aurora 2018 
Consolidated Annual Performance Evaluation Report (CAPER). 

 
2018 CAPER: Public Hearing 

Wednesday, March 6, 2019 at 4:00 p.m. 
Aurora City Hall, 5th Floor, Room 5B – 44 E. Downer Place, Aurora, Illinois 

 
Please be advised that effective February 24, 2019, the City’s 2018 CAPER was made available for review 
and public comment at the following locations: City of Aurora-Neighborhood Redevelopment, Aurora 
City Hall, 4th Floor - 44 E. Downer Place, Aurora, IL; Library-Main, 101 S. River St., Aurora, IL; Library-Eola, 
555 S. Eola Rd, Aurora, IL; Library-West, 233 S. Constitution Dr., Aurora, IL; and on the City of Aurora 
website: www.aurora-il.org.  Upon advance request, the City will provide for translation services to meet 
the needs of non-English speaking residents.  The City will also take whatever actions are appropriate to 
serve the needs of persons with disabilities.  For more information, to make special arrangements, or to 
provide comments, contact the Neighborhood Redevelopment Division at (630) 256-3320 
or dnr@aurora-il.org. 
 
Comments will be received for the report submission by the City of Aurora Division of Neighborhood 
Redevelopment through March 26, 2019, 5:00 p.m. at 44 E. Downer Place, Aurora, IL, telephone: (630) 

http://www.aurora-il.org/
mailto:dnr@aurora-il.org


256-3320; fax: (630) 256-3329; e-mail: dnr@aurora-il.org. The CAPER is scheduled for review and 
adoption at the City Council’s March 26, 2019 meeting at 6:00 p.m., Council Chambers, 2nd Floor, City 
Hall, 44 E. Downer Place, Aurora, IL 60505. 
 
Mr. Lubshina opened the public hearing, he asked if anyone would like to provide public testimony. 
 
No one from the public was in attendance. 
 
Mr. Lubshina closed the public hearing for 2018 CAPER. 
 
Mr. Lubshina also noted the following milestone dates for the 2018 CAPER: 
 

o The City’s Planning & Development Committee will review the item on March 14, 2019. 
o The Committee of the Whole will review the item on March 19, 2019. 
o It is expected that the City Council will make a final determination on March 26, 2019. 

 
 

mailto:amunro@aurora-il.org

